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Welcome & 

Introductions 

 

 Discussion / Questions Action Items for Follow up 

Survey Review Many members of the Council provided feedback that the grade level/accessibility/literacy level seems too 

high in the survey and requested that be adjusted prior to distribution. Further, around language, the 

general survey will be distributed in English to the Granite State Panel. More discussion to be had about 

translating into other languages for targeted community information gathering. Ann Landry offered to set 

up a separate meeting, if needed, regarding language access.  

 

Re: question related to availability of health insurance; a request was made to update the word 

“availability” to access and also to add affordable to the question.  

 

Re: housing – remove safe 

 

Re: H1 – remove question 
 

Re: access to food – add affordable to the question.  

 

Re: recreation – a request was made to be more specific around physical activity.  

 

Across the board for the survey, requests were made to be mindful of the tense used in questions (for 

example, H2a. uses past tense and it should be present. 

 

Re: H.7., for Yes – what insurance – add branch  

 

For social isolation, add family vs. community. Consider cultural isolation.  
 

A suggestion was made that the current Stay, Work, Play survey may have similarly worded questions and 

responses already collected.  

UNH will determine how to address literacy 

level for the survey.  

 

UNH to make suggested edits to survey.  

 

UNH to review Stay Work Play survey 

Other Discussion A discussion around community input and planning resulted in the creation of a subcommittee (motion 

made by Sabrina Dunlap, seconded by Ed Shanshala). Senator Sherman appointed Dr. Ramas as the 

subcommittee chair. Members who volunteered for the committee were Anne Landry, Martha McLeod, 

Kerran Vigroux, Heather Phillips, Helen Hicks, Ed Shanshala, Daisey Pierce. This first subcommittee 

meeting will occur from 8:30 to 9:30 on Friday, November 20th.  

 

The Council recognized Joan Ascheim’s last day on the Council; Lisa Bujno will be the new 
representative for the New Hampshire Public Health Association.  
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Public Comment No public comments  

Council Membership List, as of 10/16/2020, 8:00AM 

 
Council Member Name Council Member Designation Attendance Approval of 

Subcommittee 
Approval of 

9/25/2020 

Meeting 

Minutes 

Tom Sherman   Senate Majority: first named  Yes Yes Yes 
Jerry Knirk   House Majority  Yes Yes Yes 

William Marsh   House Minority Yes Yes Yes 

Jeb Bradley   Senate Minority No N/A N/A 

Ann Landry   DHHS  Yes Yes Yes 

Tyler Brannen   Dept. of Insurance Yes Yes Yes 

Nick Mercuri   DOS: Designee  Yes Yes Yes 

Helen Hanks   DOC Yes Yes Yes 

Lisa Morris   DHHS: Public Health  Yes Yes Yes 

Polly Campion   Chair of St. Comm. on Aging Yes Yes Yes 

Jaime Hoebeke   Manchester Health Dept.  Yes N/A N/A 

Joan Ascheim   NH Public Health Assoc. Yes Yes Yes 

Martha McLeod   NH Alliance for Healthy Aging  Yes Yes Yes 

Becky McEnany   North Country Health Consortium Yes Yes Yes 

Phil Sletten   NHFPI  Yes Yes Yes 

Joshua Meehan   NHHAC Yes Yes Yes 

Lynn Lippitt   NHHFA  Yes N/A N/A 

Greg Norman   NHHA: Lg. Health System Yes N/A N/A 

Heather Phillips   NHHA: Critical Care  Yes Yes Yes 

Edward Shanshala, II   Bi State Primary Care Yes Yes Yes 

Benjamin Hillyard   LCMHC  Yes Yes Yes 

Daisy Pierce   Peer Recovery Yes Yes Yes 

Carolyn Murray, MD   Env. Health: Dartmouth  Yes N/A N/A 

Adam Steel   NHSAA Yes Yes Yes 

Yvonne Goldsberry   Endowment for Health  Yes Yes Yes 
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Kerran Vigroux   NH Providers Association Yes Yes Yes 

Bobbie Bagley Nashua Health Dept. Yes N/A N/A 

Diane Quinlan  Attorney General: Designee Yes Yes Abstain 
Marie Ramas, MD NHMS Yes Yes Yes 
Julie Bosak NHNPA Yes Yes N/A 
29 members present – 
quorum met 

    

 

Other Attendees 
Ashley Wilder UNH, IHPP 
Jo Porter UNH, IHPP 
Katie Robert  Community Health Institute/JSI 
Kim McNamara Ex-officio 
Charlene Lovett Ex-officio 
Richard Freidman Ex-officio 
Paula Minnehan Hospital Association  
Abby Rogers  
Heidi Kroll  
Kristine Stoddard Bi-State  
Tricia Tilley Ex-officio 
Rich Sigel  
J Grimbila Strat  
Lin Woolsey Ex-officio 
Sabrina Dunlap  
Nancy Vaughan American Heart Association 
Susan Drown  
Holly Stevens  
Tob Prasol  
Katy Easterly  

 


